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Annual Reviews 
 
LHC recommends the BOCC continue retain an independent consulting firm to 
conduct both annual as well as the five-year reviews of mining operation at Nutrien–
White Springs. This work would be conducted under the supervision of the County 
Attorney. Lampl Herbert Consultants will continue to be available to handle five-year 
reviews and is also available to undertake consulting work relative to the annual 
review process. Alternatively, the County could create a position for a mining 
coordinator to provide some or all of these services. As part of the annual review, the 
independent consultant or mining coordinator would accompany regulatory agencies 
during quarterly field inspections and provide updates to the BOCC. Such review will 
provide the BOCC with independent timely notification of emerging concerns or 
problems at Nutrien Operations. 
 
  


